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As Term 2 comes to a close, I would like to congratulate our students on 
the exceptional manner in which they have applied themselves to their 
learning this term. I am in the fortunate position of being able to visit our 
classes often and I am constantly impressed with the high level of 
engagement and enthusiasm that fills our classrooms. Our students have 
continued to work towards achieving their goals that are set in collaboration 
with their teachers. We have celebrated  the success of many goal 
achievers across the term. Each of our students are unique individuals who strive to be the best 
they can be. We hope you will enjoy sharing their success as you view their Semester 1 report. 
I would like to take the opportunity to also congratulate our incredibly hard-working staff. From 
our simply amazing office staff and SLSOs to our talented teachers, your children are surrounded 
each day with adults who have only one objective – to ensure each child at St Marys North 
reaches their full potential in a happy, safe environment. 
 

NEW ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL APPOINTMENT 
Recently, our school appointed a new Assistant Principal through a merit 
selection process. The new position is to replace the Assistant Principal 
position that I held prior to gaining the substantive Principal position here at 
St Marys North. I am pleased to announce the new AP will commence with 
us from the beginning of Term 3. Mrs Deb Marsh comes to us as a highly  

experienced teacher, having worked across a wide number of schools. She will move into the 
Stage 1 Assistant Principal position. I would like to thank Mrs Smith who has been both the Stage 
1 and Early Stage 1 Assistant Principal this year. Mrs Smith will now be the Assistant Principal 
for Early Stage 1 as well as her continuing role as an Instructional Leader working with our 
Kindergarten classes. 
Mrs Marsh will also be taking over in the position of classroom teacher of 1 
Blue Gum. She will continue on with the quality learning program that Mr 
Caguin has implemented so far this year. I would like to take this opportunity to 
thank Mr Caguin for his dedication to the students of 1 Blue Gum. He has been 
a valued addition to the St Marys North staff this year. Mr Caguin has provided 
wonderful learning experiences to our students and we look forward to 
continuing to see him here at Norths in various other roles across the 
remainder of 2018.  

 

IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

Wednesday 27 June   2018 Kim Brennan Visit 

Friday 29 June   2018 School Banking 

Wednesday   4 July     2018 NAIDOC Day 

Friday    6 July     2018 Student Reports Sent Home 
and Last Day of Term 2 

Tuesday 24 July      2018 First Day of Term 3 

Wednesday   8 August 2018 3-6 Athletics Carnival 
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ATTENDANCE MATTERS 
This week, we were in the privileged position of surprising our students with an attendance 
reward day. Smiles and squeals of excitement filled the air Tuesday morning as our students 
arrived at school to see the Obstacool inflatable course set up on the school oval. As you are 
aware, attendance at school everyday is vital 
for our students to be the best learners they 
can be. Every day and minute counts. We 
were incredibly proud of over 100 of our 
students who earned the privilege of having 
extra time on the course as they had 
achieved 100% attendance during Term 1 or 
2. Congratulations to all students who are 
working towards improving their attendance 
rates, we are very proud of each of you! 
 

COMMUNITY COFFEE AND CHAT 
A huge thank you is extended to the many parents and 
community members who joined us last week for our community 
coffee and chat. It was a cold winter’s morning, with the coffee 
and ho t chocolate a welcome relief. The ideas flowed as we 
chatted about how we can work together to improve our school 
for our children. We spoke about how we can communicate more 
effectively to a broader range of our community. It is hoped by 
next term we will be able to add a new phone app to our varied 
forms of communication methods. The app will add to our current 
newsletter, school website and Facebook page as a means of 
sharing with you. At the beginning of Term 3 we will be seeking 
to form a community fundraising committee. It is hoped that 
fundraising will go directly towards our robotics and coding 

programs that form a part of our current school plan. If you were unable to join us last week you 
may still wish to contribute next term. With the high level of interest and ideas we are certain that 
the future-focused learning programs at St Marys North will be a huge success. 
 

NAIDOC DAY 
This year’s NAIDOC Day celebrations were among the best I 
have attended. This year’s theme ‘Because of Her I Can’ 
celebrates the essential role that women have played - and 
continue to play - as active and significant role models in the 
community. We were blessed to have so many community 
members join us as we celebrated the proud culture and 
history of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Peoples. It 
was an absolute delight to watch our very talented students 
perform in our Aboriginal dance group – Marayong Dreaming, 
and our senior choir as they performed ‘My Island Home’. I 
would like to acknowledge the incredible amount of planning 
and hard work that Miss Wallace, Miss Bishop and countless 
community members gave to ensure our day was a huge 
success. It is during such special events that we are able to witness the strong sense of family 
and community spirit that we are surrounded with daily. Thank you to all involved! 
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NOTES 
On a regular basis, notes are sent home 
for a variety of reasons. I am seeking your 
assistance in ensuring that notes are 
returned to us in the given time frames. 
We are still waiting on the return of many 
Permission to Publish notes, which is 
causing us to be slower in our ability to 
share events with you. Excursion and 
special activity notes each have Return By 
dates. It is vital that these time frames are 
adhered to. If notes are not returned by 
given dates we simply are unable to 
include your child in the given activity due 
to planning processes that often require 
prepayment to venues. Your assistance 
and understanding with this is very much 
appreciated.  
 
Finally, I would like to wish our wonderful students, staff and community members a fantastic 
holiday break. Take time to make special memories together and enjoy each other’s company. 
We will see you back on Tuesday 24 July to begin another term of learning. 
 

‘Success is no accident. It is hard work, perseverance, learning, studying, 

sacrifice and most of all, love of what you are doing.’ 

 

Mrs Parrello 
Principal 

 
 

 
Kaylah Robertson 

 
 

 

What is it called when a hula hoop gets a cough? 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hooping cough 
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ATTENDANCE 
As you are aware, improving our attendance is a major focus for St Marys North at present. This 
week we introduced a Weekly Class Attendance Trophy that will be handed out each Monday at 
assembly to the class who had the highest attendance rates for the previous week. The students 
are very keen to ensure that they help their class win the trophy. We do understand at this time of 
the year that many students are sick. We ask that you contact the school to let us know when 
your child is too unwell to attend. Notes will be sent home requesting reasons for absences and 
should be returned to the front office once your child returns to school. 
 

WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE – TERM 2 
Week 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

 91.36% 91.42% 91.17% 91.02% 90.80% 90.74% 90.58% 90.51% 90.42 90.34 

 

 
Congratulations to the following classes for having the highest attendance rates over the last 2 
weeks and for meeting our school target. 
 
Week  9 –  5 Acacia   97% 
Week 10 – 3 Orchard 93.33% 
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Descriptive language about a character  
by 5 Kangaroo Paw! 

 
The elf-like creature had big,                                                                                       He used his dragon fly wings 

black eyes with fur as brown as                                                                                  to find food. He camouflaged 

coffee. He had a neck shaped like                                                                              himself with the mushrooms 

a mushroom and sharp, golden                                                                                  around him. On his head, he  

thorns. By Naomi                                                                                                           had fur like a wolf. By Matari 

 

He had fragile, clear wings, a                                                                                      He looked sad, hungry and                                                                                     

mushroom-like neck with spots,                                                                                lonely as he searched around 

weak legs and a diamond-like                                                                                    the mountains for food. He  

 nose. By Jermaine                                                                                                        turned his ears. They looked  

                                                                                                                                          like feathers covered with fur. 

                                                                                                                     By Archie 

 

 

 

 

He stared around for butter, with his eyes that were as dim as the night sky. He flew past a bush 

with his speedy, energetic fairy-like wings. He froze. By Lucy 

 

He heard a noise and got scared. He had dragon fly wings and a pointy spear-like nose. He had 

skinny, long legs and a mushroom-like neck. By Daniella 

 

He flew over some trees with his four crystal, clear wings while searching for a hiding spot as 

tiny as him. He could hear them talking and looking. He couldn’t see them. His one dented wing 

represented something he did a long time ago, that included…them. By Zoe-Jane 

 

She flew with her crystal, see through wings so she could find a friend. She used her mushroom-

like neck to protect herself from danger. By Sisigafua 

 

He had huge, round, alert eyes and two sharp, spiky horns on his head. He had soft fur, huge 

insect-like, crystal wings and four, long hands. By Senila 

 

The dwarf-like, killer fairy was feeling generous. As she was searching in the deep, dark caverns 

with her gigantic, black eyes, killer instinct and trustworthy nose, she smelt danger. By Baher 

The elf-like creature was feeling sad. She needed a friend. She looked around and went down the 

street. She has wings like a fly and is as small as a fairy. By Bellah 

 

The elf-like creature was feeling so sad because he had no friends. So he flew off to find friends. 

He had cat-like eyes and a neck like a mushroom. By Isabelle 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

He looked around with his                    His neck was in the shape of a                  The weird, butterfly-like      

night vision and glowing eyes.             mushroom. He had wolf-like ears             creature was feeling tough  

In front he saw a mystical,                    and large eyes. His breed was the             and wild. She turned her  

mysterious tree that had the                friendliest creature on Earth.                     long, fuzzy ears. She smelt 

power to heal damaged wings.            By Bryce                                                          something with her 

massive, 

Suddenly he heard something.                                                                                      diamond-shaped nose. 

By Davut Can                                                                                                                     By Marcus 

 

 

 

 

 

The elf-like creature was feeling lonely and unhappy.                                                                                                                                                

He flew like a drone. His light, floppy legs were just                 

dangling down. He was savage and wild. By Bailey               
 

 

He has wings like a fly and teeth like a vampire.  

He is a rude, nasty boy and he has a mushroom-like neck.  

By Brooke 
 

 

 

 

He flew with his shiny, thin, crystal clear wings, while his soft, short fur ruffled in the wind. His 

butterfly shaped head turned. He could see something with his round, pitch black eyes. His 

mushroom-like neck and his thin, furry legs froze. By Leilani 

 

He flew with his emerald green wings. At sunset he was tired from flying all day but he needed 

to get food for winter so he transformed into a bat. With his crystal blue eyes he saw lots of food. 

By Dakota 

 

The elf-like creature was feeling horrible, selfish and hopeless. She searched the woods for her 

sister and brother. She flew across the wild sky, the wind blowing her. By Chelsey 

 

The six handed elf-like creature turned his head, as if he was wondering what he saw in the 

mirror. He looked with his tiny, diamond blue eyes then he flew away with his crystal-like wings, 

as if there were stars twinkling on them. His body was a mushroom, as if it had been ripped out 

of the ground. His ant-like antlers could sense everything around him, from a far distance away. 

By Isabella 

 

He used his dagger-like horns to sense things, as he was very careless. He lifted off into the cloudy 

storm to search with his spear-like nose, dagger-like horns, vampire fangs and jellyfish neck. Off 

he went, into the night. By Henifha 

 

She looked around in search of something with her clever mind. It looked like she did not have 

a mind because of her soft, cat-like fur. She did have a mind. Then it hit her. She had to look for 

the thing she needed. She was in need of a friend. By Michaela 

 
 

 



Olympian Kim Brenner visited our school and spoke about her Olympic 

experiences. 

Stage 3 made some connections between the GROWTH MINDSET they learn at 

school, and the mindset required for professional athletes to achieve success in 

their chosen sport.  

It’s the same message!  

Here are some of Kim’s inspiring messages… 

“Never give up and you will achieve your goals” 

“Just be the best person that you can be” 

“You can do anything if you try” 

“Don’t give up just because you can’t do something.  

It just you can’t do it… yet!” 

“Keep trying – even when it is difficult” 

        “The nerves I was feeling was my body telling me 

that I cared about the outcome” 

“If someone says you can’t do something….                   

prove them wrong!” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 



 

 

 

 

 
 



LIBRARY  
If your child is away on their library day, please remember that they can 
always come to the library straight after school when they come back to 
return and borrow or between 9 and 10am with their class teacher’s 
permission.  
K-4 students need a library bag to borrow. Any type of fabric or plastic bag 
is acceptable. 
There are many overdue library books at the moment. Please remind your 
child to check at home thoroughly during the holidays and return them as 

soon as possible. Overdue notes will be sent home in Week 1 next term. 
The winner of the class borrowing competition for Term 2 was 3 Orchid with a weekly borrowing 
percentage of 76%. They will have their free sausage sizzle lunch on Thursday Week 1. In 2nd 
place was 5 Kangaroo Paw with a weekly borrowing percentage of 68.75% and in 3rd place was 
KD with a weekly borrowing percentage of 54.60%. 
This term, 93 students earned a Good Work card for being a Champion Borrower! Remember to 
be a Champion Borrower, students need to return and borrow every week each term. 
 

POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR LEARNING (PBL) 
Each week, there is a PBL focus for both the classroom and the playground. 
Teachers identify  students from their class who display that focus behaviour and the 
student receives a Good Work card at the following week’s assembly. 
The PBL focus for each of the first 2 weeks of Term 3 is: 

WEEK CLASSROOM PLAYGROUND 

1 Responsible students Being safe by wearing a school hat 

2 Respectful students Being responsible by walking to lines when the music starts 

 
How can you show your teacher that you are a responsible student in the classroom? Maybe you 
could make sure that you are on time and ready for learning; or look after equipment; or ask 
sensible questions. 
How can you show your teacher that you are a respectful student in the classroom? Maybe you 
could say and do kind things; or work cooperatively with your classmates; or use good manners. 
Remember to check out the Expected Behaviours Matrix on display in every classroom for some 
other great ideas. A copy of this matrix will be sent home in the first newsletter of each term. 
The House group boxes are located in the office foyer. Students must place their WOW ticket in 
the correct box.  
ALLENS   (yellow) for surnames starting with A-F 
ELLIOTS  (red) for surnames starting with G-K 
LANDYS  (green) for surnames starting with L-R 
SANDS    (blue) for surnames starting with S-Z 
 
The House with the highest percentage of WOW tickets and winners of the WOW games 
afternoon to be held on Thursday Week 1 is ALLENS! 
 

PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE 
Well done to the following Years 3-6 students who have also completed this year’s Challenge 
independently: 
Jason 3O, Natasha 3O, Elijah 4J, Davut Can 5K, Gracie 5A and Rita 5A. 

Fabulous effort readers! 
 

           You have 8 weeks left to finish your 20 books.  

                        YOU CAN DO IT! 
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